
 

  
 

 

 
April 1, 2009 

IRS Weighs In On "Involuntary Termination" 
and Other COBRA Subsidy Issues 
 
  
Late last night the Internal Revenue Service released Notice 2009-
27 (http://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-drop/n-09-27.pdf)providing much 
needed guidance relating to premium assistance for COBRA 
continuation coverage under the American Recovery and 
Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA).  The ARRA COBRA provision 
authorizes a 65 percent federal subsidy for continuing health care 
coverage for employees who were involuntarily terminated between 
September 1, 2008 and December 31, 2009. 
  
The guidance defines what constitutes an "involuntary termination" 
for purposes of eligibility for the COBRA subsidy. It also addresses 
the following additional topics in question and answer format: 
 

• assistance eligible individual, 
• calculation of premium reduction, 
• coverage eligible for premium reduction, 
• beginning of premium reduction period, 
• end of premium reduction period, 
• recapture of premium assistance, 
• extended election period, 
• payments to insurers under federal COBRA, and 
• comparable state continuation coverage. 

  
For additional information about the Notice, the COBRA premium subsidy or any other benefits 
matter please contact a member of the Benefits Law Group. 
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Holland & Hart is the largest law 
firm based in the Rocky M
West, providing a complete r
of legal services to a diverse 
group of commercial and 
individual clients. 
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The firm offers an extensive 
network of legal talent and 
resources equipped to assist 
businesses in every stage of 
development, and in all facets of 
the law.  
 
For more information, visit the 
Holland & Hart web site at 
www.hollandhart.com. 
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This Holland & Hart Alert is an advertisement used to provide our clients and friends with timely information regarding recent developments in the 
law. This news alert has been sent to you for informational purposes only and should not be interpreted as legal advice. 

We at Holland & Hart believe we are sending this news alert with your permission. If you feel you have received this news alert in error or don't wish 
to receive future news alerts from us, please contact us 303-295-8365, and accept our apologies for the intrusion. 

For questions regarding this Alert, please contact 
Beth Nedrow, Holland & Hart LLP, 401 North 31st Street, Suite 1500, Billings MT 59101 

Phone: 406-252-2166 | enedrow@hollandhart.com  
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